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Dear Sirs,
 
Please find attached my further comments relating to the Secretary of State’s request for further
information from Aquind dated 13 July 2021
 
Yours faithfully
 
Judith Clementson



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary of State for Business, Energy & Industrial Strategy 
1 Victoria Street 
London 
SW1H 0ET 
United Kingdom        12th August 2021 
 
 
Dear Sir 
 
Aquind Interconnector - Secretary of State Consultation of 13 July 2021 
 
Many words and been said and written by the residents of Portsmouth, Havant, Denmead and 
surrounding areas voicing their opposition to the proposed Aquind Interconnector and I 
therefore thank you for the opportunity to make a final plea on behalf of those residents.  I do 
so as a Winchester City Councillor and as a resident of Denmead. 
 
Fibre Optic Cable 
 
Whilst there was always going to be a communication cable installed alongside the 
interconnector for the purpose of communicating between the end operators of the 
interconnector, it was later on in the proceedings that this became a proposal for a fibre optic 
cable with commercial benefits.  I therefore welcome your request that this element of the 
project be removed from the DCO or, at least, an alternative DCO excluded this element be 
submitted by Aquind.   
 
I would ask that, for clarity and for the avoidance of doubt, that all references to the 
commercial fibre optic cable also be deleted from any other document which forms part of 
the revised Aquind DCO application should the project be approved.  
 
Micro Siting of the Converter Station at Lovedean 
 
You will be aware that several objections were raised to the proposed siting of the converter 
station at Lovedean should the project go ahead.  Aquind have indicated a preference for 
Option B(i) which requires the removal of a scientifically significant hedgerow but also put 
forward a secondary siting option (B(ii)) which moved it eastwards by some 35m.  However, 
this latter option requires an agreement with the National Grid which, I believe, has still not 
be obtained.   Option B(ii) would not affect the mature existing hedgerow screening which, if 
it were to be removed, would take several decades before any replacement planting reached 
similar effectiveness and maturing.  
 
 
 








